# Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting

# **SEPTEMBER 9,1996**

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on September 23, 1996.

In Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chair

Kevin Mower (Absent) Maurice Levasseur

William "Buster" Nickerson

Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

#### CALL TO ORDER:

Tim called the regular Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

#### ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES:

Buster read aloud the minutes of the September 9th meeting. On a motion made by Moe and seconded by Ron, the Board unanimously accepted the minutes with the recommended amendments.

#### PUBLIC DISCUSSION:

There was a brief report on the van from the Cable Committee.

#### TREASURERS REPORT:

The Town Manager read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

#### ROADS:

The Town Manager reported that all tarring projects were complete and that she would be following up with the contracted companies on a few rough spots. All in all, the tarring job was done well. She also reported that she would have quotes on hydroseeding for the next week.

# VFW Walkway:

The Board met with Grover Lance and other representatives from the VFW. Tim noted the Board's concern on the disposition of the funds for this project. He also apologized that the Selectman that brought this up was unavailable for this meeting. Mr. Lance noted that this was not a VFW project but a citizen's group trying to provide for a veteran's memorial. He stated that the funds collected would be used for the upkeep and maintenance of the memorial. After some discussion, it was also disclosed that there were enough funds to allow for

repair/replacement if needed. With all questions answered, the Board thanked the members in attendance for coming.

# Personnel Policy:

Tim brought this matter up for resolution. He noted that the Board had done allot of good work on this project. Ron noted that he had some questions on the policy that he wasn't able to bring up during the process. The Board decided to bring the personnel policy forward to the next worksession for discussion. The Town Manager is to work up the job descriptions, and wage and salary information and bring it forward to the next possible meeting.

#### Transfer Station Permits:

The Town Manager noted that the new transfer station stickers were now available. She added that she would be trying to handout stickers this weekend at the facility. Moe stated that the Solid Waste Committee had empowered him to construct a handout for this weekend. He asked the Board's opinion on the handout. The Board's response was favorable, and recommended a line about citizen input.

#### OTHER:

Tim noted his discussion with Ted Webber about a small section of ground at the Transfer Station that was dig up during the mowing. The Board asked that the Town Manager see that it was seeded to protect the ground cover.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

#### **RESIGNATION - LPI**

The Board regretfully accepted the resignation of George Courbron as Interim Local Plumbing Inspector. They asked that the Town Manager forward a letter conveying their acceptance of the resignation. The Town Manager noted that she has a person interested in the position and she would like to talk with the gentleman and review his references and return to the Board with her recommendations. The Board agreed with the Town Manager's recommendations.

Discussion followed about the position and the Town Manager's assumption of the role. She noted some ambivalence about her ability to assume the position. The Board stated that they would review this matter at the next worksession.

#### **POLE PERMITS:**

The Board voted to sign the pole permits during the passing of the warrant.

#### OTHER:

Executive Session: On a unanimous vote, the Board of Selectmen voted to go into Executive Session in regards to legal matters and personnel after the passing of the warrant.

#### CEO COMPLAINTS:

There were no CEO Complaints.

# **ASSESSING QUESTIONS:**

The Board met as Board of Assessors after the Executive Session.

The Board voted to waive interest payments on a past due tax account because of lack of billing.

The Board voted to deny the Kelleher abatement application.

# ACCEPTANCE AND SIGNING OF THE WEEKLY WARRANT:

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants, but asked that back up information on the refunding of tax overpayments be provided for next week's meeting.

## ANNOUCEMENTS:

Tim read aloud the announcements.

Executive Session: On a unanimous vote, the Board of Selectmen voted to go into Executive Session in regards to legal matters and personnel at 8:00 pm.

The Board adjourned from Executive Session at 8:20 pm and publicly announced that no decisions were made.

# ADJOURNMENT:

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Moe's second to adjourn to assessing. The meeting adjourned at 8:17 P.M..

Respectfully submitted,

Judy E. Biggar Town Manager

Accepted and Approved,

Chair, Board of Selectmen